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We CARE

We respectfully acknowledge the Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander People as the traditional custodians of the land
upon which we meet and learn on.

We pay our respects to the Elders of the past, present and future and acknowledge their connections to country, sea and
water ways.

2025 Junior Campus
Faction Captains

Congratulations to the following students
for being elected as Faction Captains for
2025:
     Amber Scott - Red
     Lydia Kirk - Red
     Owen Thompson - Blue
     Lacey Smith - Blue
     Harper Reardon - Green
     Anna Federici - Green
     Hattie Newman - Gold
     Baxter Tysoe - Gold

Kirup’s Giant  Pumpkin Competition

Pumpkin Queen
This was the winning pumpkin in Kirup’s
Giant Pumpkin competition, grown by our
very own Anna Gardiner and weighing in
at an impressive 325kg!
Our year 5/6 class tried to grow one, but
the rabbits ate it!



PRINCIPAL'S REPORT
James Milne
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As we near the end of Term 1, it is pleasing to report that the year has commenced positively and
productively for our students. The teaching and support staff have worked hard to provide learning
opportunities that target their individual needs, successfully engaging the students in a curriculum that holds
high relevance. As a school we acknowledge that the majority of our students aspire to take full advantage of
the efforts of our staff and for the students who are struggling with the required commitment, we will continue
to work closely with families to bring about a change that has a favourable influence over their schooling.

Donnybrook District High School is fortunate to have staff who genuinely CARE about the students and seek
to support them in their learning and the challenges associated around this. It has been heartening to see
our new teaching and support staff across both campuses take up their appointments, their passion and
enthusiasm has shone brightly over these initial weeks of the 2025 school year.

My sincere thanks to the teachers and support staff for the teaching and learning they have delivered this
term. They are to be commended for the effort they have put in to create the conditions that have enabled
the students to progress. These conditions are central to the academic, behavioural and social and
emotional development of the students.

There has been an array of learning opportunities that have been provided to our students this term, and as
a school we are proud to have put these in place. Reward Day activities, Harmony Day, Year 6-10,
AdventureWorks Workshops, Year 6-10 Student Leadership Workshop and Year 10 Future Innovators
Workshops, were all highlights. All of these initiatives have clear links to our focus on the ‘whole’ child, we
want each and every one of our students to have a sense of value and a sense of belonging.

At the end of this term, our Primary Deputy Principal Lauren Brown, will be taking Maternity Leave for a 15
month period. On behalf of the school community, I wish Lauren the very best and sincerely hope she enjoys
this wonderful time with her family. Alex Gibson has been appointed to fill the Primary Deputy vacancy, with
Jessica Young filling the teaching vacancy in 4/5AG. I trust Alex and Jessica will both have the full support of
our school community.

In closing out Term 1, I am pleased to announce that the P&C has a new President. Jacinta Goodchild has
volunteered to take on this role with the support of Mike Edwards as Vice President. Both Jacinta and Mike
will be well supported by Sheree Green who has taken on the role of Secretary and Meta Hazeldine who has
continued in the position of Treasurer. My sincere thanks to these people, and the other volunteers who have
taken on additional roles that support the effective functioning of the P&C.

A big thank you to Sarah Sydney-Smith for her work as P&C President over the past 12 months. Sarah is to
be commended for the work she did leading this wonderful group of volunteers. Sarah extended her passion
for supporting the wellbeing of students, by connecting with parents and carers and offering a level of
support that went beyond the school and had a positive impact at home and throughout our community.

Parents, carers and community members can find a copy of our 2024 Annual Report either on our school
website or by searching Donnybrook District High School through the Department of Education’s Schools
Online platform. The 2024 Annual Report provides a snapshot of the school year, highlighting the school’s
progress towards our priority areas, student achievement, attendance and financial data and reports from
myself, Board Chair, David Watson and outgoing P&C President, Sarah Sydney-Smith.
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Continued from Page 2

These last couple of weeks of Term 1 are action packed, with the annual Junior and Senior Campus Faction
Athletics Carnivals scheduled to take place. I look forward to seeing many of you at these events.

I sincerely hope that the upcoming school holidays provide you all with an opportunity to spend some quality
time with your children. Term 2 is shaping up to be both equally busy and exciting for all our students.

Please also note that students return to school for the commencement of Term 2 on Tuesday 29 April. Monday
28 April is a School Development Day.

 Focus: “We listen to & follow instructions.” 



.

Hello to all young people and families from the Senior Campus. It has been a busy term already with some
many tasks and activities completed. 

So far this term we have transitioned our Year 7 students into high school. These students have had so
much to learn, including how to read a timetable, how to manoeuvre around the school and how to navigate
many curriculums delivered in differing ways. Next week they will be on camp and will get to experience
camp at Siesta Park in Busselton. This experience will assist them in developing strong bonds with their
peers and learning how to work together in difficult situations, such as being out of their comfort zone. 
 
This Term we welcomed the Honourable Nola Marino to speak to our Year 8 students about Cybersafety.
This was an important and informative presentation, with some new information about keeping safe online.

We also completed NAPLAN testing and our whole school data testing and have set up our reading
intervention groups to support our students in their reading success. We have written our Individual
Education Plans and are about to send our first round of reporting documents to parents in the form of a
Progress Report. These will be emailed home to parents in in Week 9 of this Term. 
 
Students are learning how to develop their knowledge and skills across their core subjects and options
classes alike. Teachers have really outdone themselves this year with so many fantastic programs running
across 2025. We will have the Cows Create Careers program running soon, our Year 9 lunchtime bike
repair program, Young Innovators, Youth Emergency Services program and STEM Electric Vehicles
programs are also well underway. The Catering group had a phenomenal achievement last weekend when
they catered for approximately 300 people at the Library Fun Fair Extravaganza. There seems to be no end
to their talents and skills. These programs would not be possible without our dedicated staff taking the time
to create and manage these programs. Thank you to all of our staff for their excellent work. 

Harmony Day was a great success with students and staff celebrating the range of cultures we enjoy at our
school. It all ended with a fantastic game of cricket with staff and students working together to make sure
they got Mr Anderson out. 
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SENIOR CAMPUS NEWS

Fiona Hunter
Associate Principal

 Focus: “We set

goals and work

towards them.”



DDHS |  PAGE 5 We CARE!

Our What’s Next Expo on April 9 will advise the Year 9/10 students about the possible pathway they can
undertake for Year 11/12. This is an important event for our students and parents to explore their options for
their next step. Parents will be invited to attend on Wednesday April 9 from 2:00 - 4:00pm. We are hosting
Manea Senior College, TAFE Southwest, AdventureWorks and hoping to confirm Bunbury Senior High School.

Young Innovators are hosting two events this term, firstly the Year 7 Movie Night which was held last night on
Wednesday 26 March from 5:00 - 7:00pm. They were excited to host the event, and they had been working
hard to prepare for the night. These events are important to welcome our Year 7s to the school and to help our
Young Innovators practice their skills of running events. They will be running ‘BrookFest in association with the
Shire of Donnybrook Balingup on Friday 11 April from 3:00 - 7:00pm. Come along. All children between 10 - 16
years are welcome.

Wishing you all a fabulous term.

Our Year 10s have had a busy start to the term. This year, these students have some big decisions to make
about their future. Their individual pathway is coming to fruition, and they are making choices that will impact
their short- term future in a big way. For this they need the support of their family. Our AdventureWorks calling
ceremony supports the conversation parents and students need to have to feel supported in their decision.



It has been a busy and exciting time at the Senior Campus. All the Year 7 and
9 NAPLAN tests for 2025 have been completed and we eagerly await their
results now to assist in future planning. We are proud of the way that students
gave it their best efforts. In classes, the students are well into their curriculum
for the year and are showing us their talents and strengths everyday. 

The PBS reward afternoon was a welcomed break with the verandas alive with
music from the Karaoke, some sweaty faces came back from the basketball
competition, the Electric Vehicles had some extra work done on them and
some students relaxed with some quiet time. 

The Year 7s are well entwined into the school now and the handball
competitions are popping up all over campus. Breakfast club is being utilised
well every Tuesday and Thursday and we thank those who have been helping
to make it happen especially Mrs Gardiner and Mrs Sydney-Smith. 

Harmony Day was a sea of orange and bright colours as we celebrated the
diversity and uniqueness of our community. Thank you to Ms Darcy and the
SRC for the activities at lunchtime. 

Finally, this week the Year 7s had a visit from Manea Senior College Year 12
Health and Medical Specialist Program led by Mrs Susanne Williams. Manea
students led workshops for the Year 7s on topics such as First Aid techniques,
being SunSmart and dental health. The Year 7s did exceptionally well and we
were very proud of their positive interactions and participation with the older
students.
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SENIOR CAMPUS NEWS
Janene Wells

Focus: “We set

goals and work

towards them.”

Deputy Principal



This term in Science, our students have been diving into the exciting world of forces and energy. It’s all
about having fun in science whilst learning!

The Year 1/2s have had a blast exploring pushing and pulling—squishing playdough, making a crocodile,
and testing their paper aeroplanes to see how air resistance and gravity affected their flight. The smiles on
their faces while learning was awesome!

Meanwhile, our Year 3/4s have been developing their investigative skills by planning and conducting fair
tests. They explored friction by measuring how far toy cars travel on different surfaces and tested air
resistance by timing how long paper helicopters take to fall with added weights. Their curiosity and
teamwork have made for some fantastic discoveries!

In the Year 5/6, it’s been all about energy—especially electricity! The students have mastered the
components of circuits and confidently built a complete circuit with a lamp. They’ve also investigated
conductors and insulators, testing which materials allow electricity to flow. The hands-on project kits and
interactive iPad simulations have been a real hit, sparking plenty of "lightbulb moments" (literally and
figuratively!).

It’s been an action-packed term full of discovery, creativity, and lots of scientific fun!

JUNIOR CAMPUS - SCIENCE
Melanie Attwood
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Noongar Season
Bunuru

Noongar Word 
of the Week
maar dambart

 (8/eight)

.

On Friday 21 March, our school celebrated Harmony Day. This day is all about
respect, inclusivity and celebrating the many cultures that make up Australia-
including the world’s oldest living culture of our Aboriginal and Torres Strait
Islander people.

We CARE and encourage our school community to be kind and celebrate the
richness of cultures every day and in every classroom.

Wendy Mountford
Aboriginal Education Advisor
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HArmony Day



Kindy
HArmony Day



Pre Primary

HArmony Day



Junior Campus
HArmony Day
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Junior Campus
HArmony Day
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CHAPLAIN’S CORNER

As we near the end of Term 1, I  can see the students are gett ing weary. 

They’ve done such an amazing job transit ioning to their new Teachers, a new
classroom, new classmates and new play areas!

Newness and change can take up a lot of emotional energy, often which kids
carry themselves and don’t  express to parents. We can take this as an
opportunity to tel l  our children how proud we are of them, as they’ve adjusted
to their new year group.

As we go into the holidays, here are a few reminders to help you and your
children 
 re-charge as it ’s crucial  to mental health and overall  well-being.

Sarah Sydney-Smith
School Chaplain
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COMMUNITY INFORMATION
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COMMUNITY INFORMATION
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COMMUNITY INFORMATION
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COMMUNITY INFORMATION
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COMMUNITY INFORMATION
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CANTEEN MENU



2025 CALENDAR TERM 1
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2025 CALENDAR TERM 2


